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RECONFIGURE THE INTERSECTION AT 45TH/SHATTUCK/TELEGRAPH

Since the Telegraph Avenue Pedestrian Streetscape Improvements Project plan (“Streetscape Project”) was adopted by the City in 2005, the TTBID has supported “Option B” of the Streetscape Project to reconfigure the intersection of 45th/Shattuck/Telegraph.  This option would close Shattuck at 46th St., redirect southbound traffic on Shattuck to a signalized perpendicular intersection at 46th and Telegraph.  Northbound traffic from Telegraph to Shattuck would be unaffected and would continue to turn left onto 46th St. and then turn right onto Shattuck.  [Please see attached excerpt from the Telegraph Avenue Pedestrian Streetscape Improvements Project.]


The current conditions at the intersection of 45th/Shattuck/Telegraph are confusing and hazardous to all users. Current conditions will improve pedestrian, bike and traffic safety at this intersection in multiple ways:

1. Eliminate the dangerous merging of traffic from southbound Shattuck to southbound Telegraph.  In the current configuration, vehicles and bikes on Shattuck beginning to merge onto Telegraph often confront vehicles or bikes turning from Telegraph onto westbound 45th St. directly in their path.

2. Eliminate the dangerous condition affecting left turns from northbound Telegraph to westbound 45th St.  In the current configuration, vehicles turning left onto 45th St. from northbound Telegraph must navigate traffic and bikes approaching southbound simultaneously from both Telegraph and Shattuck Avenues, creating uncertainty and hesitancy affecting all vehicles and bikes at the intersection.

3. Significantly shorten the crosswalk on the north side of 45th St.  Pedestrians currently have to cross both Shattuck and Telegraph Avenues in a single light.  The TTBID and City approved plan at this intersection would eliminate the Shattuck crossing and reduce the crossing to only Telegraph Ave.  This would be of particular benefit to the many students at both International High School and Oakland Technical High School who walk this route daily to and from their homes west of the freeway.

4. Maintain all currently existing access to businesses on 45th and 46th Streets and to residents on 46th St, but eliminate parking spaces on Shattuck that are currently lightly used.

To achieve these multiple safety improvements, TTBID strongly urges that Option B of the Streetscape Project be implemented instead of the current staff proposed changes to the intersection.

EXPAND AND DEDICATE A GATEWAY PLAZA

In addition to the increased pedestrian, bike and traffic safety improvements, the TTBID approach would also allow expand of the existing plaza by the Kasper’s Hot Dog building to create a new gateway plaza.  The City foreshadowed creation of this gateway plaza a few years ago when it temporarily painted Shattuck Ave. as a plaza, at about the same time that Telegraph Ave. at Latham Square was also painted as a plaza. Expanding the plaza is a bike and pedestrian and also an important community amenity that the TTBID is pursuing in conjunction with the City.  
